



TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Community Engagements Committee November 2018

Minutes of the Community Engagement Committee meeting held on 20 November 2018 in the Community Centre at 6.45pm

Attended: Cllr S Fell - in the Chair (SF), Cllrs M Connolly (MC), B Pratt (BP) , G Paine (GP), R Gregory (RG), A Sharlott (AS) Carly Lovell (CL) - Admin Annie Nicholls (AN)- Admin		18/0045E Apologies: Cllrs D Wright (DW), A Connolly (AC), C Woodward (CW) BP proposed that the apologies were accepted, seconded by MC, carried
Item	Agenda Item	Action By
18/0046E	Declaration of Interest None	
18/0047E	Minutes of Previous Meeting Minutes of October 2018 meeting were ratified at November 2018 Full Town meeting. No matters arising.	
18/0048E	Budget Budget details were circulated on a spreadsheet around the table and each item discussed. The Christmas street lighting was debated as to whether the lighting could be extended from the Chip Shop opposite the Ram, up Penning's Road. BP stated he would be happy for it to be extended but that this should be an item for discussion when the contract is renewed in the New Year. All members were content with the budget items on the spreadsheet. Proposed by BP, seconded by GP, carried.	
18/0049E	Events <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Christmas Update AN stated all arrangements have been confirmed for the Christmas event to take place on Saturday 8th December. Volunteers from the Council are asked for to help on the day. RG will arrive early to help set up before the event starts. It was suggested that teas and coffees should be provided on the day. Since the meeting AN has contacted the Hog Roast company and confirmed that they will be providing hot drinks. MC will be officially opening the event. • Festival 2019 AJ Mayhew has been confirmed as Events Organiser. CL stated she hopes to have a meeting with him before Christmas to share his and the TTC's 	All

	<p>ideas, and to put forward potential activities for the day. It was agreed that suggested Bands should be booked as soon as possible.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Christmas Meal Due to no replies to the invite sent the event has had to be cancelled. If the event is to go ahead next year, it should be added as an Agenda item early, to ensure enough there is enough preparation for it to go ahead. 	
18/0050E	<p>Tidworth Times – Issue 27</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Royal Mail has delivered Issue 27 to properties in Tidworth and RG will deliver to Perham Down in the next week. • CL stated that Cllr H Jones had sent an email to her congratulating the Council on what he considers to be the “best edition of the Tidworth Times yet.” These comments were passed onto RG and AN. • Articles for the next edition, Issue 28, are required by the end of December for delivery at the beginning of February 2019. • AS volunteered to provide a report on the Christmas Event, and RG stated he will provide one for Remembrance, and an update on the Civic Centre. 	<p>RG</p> <p>All</p> <p>AS, RG</p>
18/0051E	<p>Riverbourne Playpark – member to collate questionnaire</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Public consultation is required in the form of a questionnaire for Phase 2 playpark on the new Riverbourne Estate. • AS volunteered to provide an online questionnaire to be sent out after Christmas. It is to be worked on before Christmas so that it will be ready in time. 	AS
18/0052E	<p>Updates</p> <p>Neighbourhood Policing</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BP attended the last neighbourhood meeting. He stated that one of the speakers, Sheila Bevis, talked about an award winning scheme called “Streetwatch”, where registered volunteers speak to the local youths in their area in order to help keep crime down. He reassured members that this is a police supported idea, and would need to get responses from the public to see if it is at all feasible. • The next meeting will take place in the New Year. <p>Dementia Friends</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • BP stated that the last meeting was very well attended and the next meeting will take place on the 14th Jan 2019. 	
18/0053E	<p>Any Other Business</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • MC announced that the next Area Board Meeting will take place at the Phoenix Hall in Netheravon on Monday 26th November. • AN reminded everyone about Cllr training on 11th December. 	
	<p>Date of Next Meeting 18th December 2018</p>	All

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 7.20pm.